 Bardsey Neighbourhood Plan Steering Committee
Minutes of the Meeting held on June 4th 2014 

Present : Mike Bosomworth (MB), Ian Frankland (IF),June Gallant (JG), Chris Sidle (CS), Ed Stentiford (ES), in the Chair, and Lance Tattersall (LT).
Apologies: Jane Ambrose, Stephen Bucknell, Lindsay Burns, Jack Cairns, and Jane Ingham. 
                                                                                         .                                                          Declarations of any Pecuniary and Other Interests. None, 
 Minutes of Meeting held on April 2nd 2014. These were approved.  
N.B. The Chairman  explained that the present meeting is replacing the May meeting (twice rearranged) in order to take account of the results of the Survey to Householders.  

 Finance – Expenditure since last meeting:- 
· Royal Mail – Response Licence                          £57.60
· Write Stationers – NP Survey Printing             1,212.60
                                                                                 1,270.20
Survey to all Households in Bardsey  .CS has compiled the results of the Survey and had  circulated  these to all members of the SC prior to the meeting. He is confident that surveys were delivered to all households in the village. The response rate was less than hoped for but still a respectable result at 17%. 
Vision Statement –Section 1 This had been well received. The main points to note were:
· 88.9 % of respondents were either happy or very happy with the VS . Only 1.8% expressed any dissatisfaction. 

· In Q2 where any reasons for dissatisfaction/ omissions were requested from the 1.8%, the need for further emphasis on Agriculture was mentioned. 

· Q3( response rate of 99.4%), listed the 9 key objectives for the village in the NP and asked for a score rating for each. This revealed the strongest showing for preserving the existing character and environment of the village, and the green belt, with significantly lesser importance attributed to implementing findings of the Housing Needs Survey (HNS). 
ES reported that he is currently summarising the results of individual comments requested in Q4 at the end of Section 1.
Section 2 – New Homes in Bardsey  

· Q1-In response to this question on preferences for a Generic or a Specific approach to be adopted by the SC in relation to location of new HNS homes, the preference for specific locations was conclusive (76.6%).
· Q2 – This asked for preferred locations for new housing in general terms. The response showed 62.1% were only in favour of pursuing development of HNS homes if this did not involve putting forward Green Belt exception sites.
· Q3 – Asked about general areas favoured for housing development. This indicated a majority in favour of mixed locations involving some housing in or near the village core and some  in other parts of the village.
Suggested Siting for HNS Homes in Bardsey – A total of 24 possible sites were suggested.                        SHLAA site 1153 (site of the Catholic Church) attracted the highest level of support, with SHLAA site 3363 (Stone Gap/ possibly including Hampson House garden infill) and SHLAA site 3133 (Field to NE of School between Woodacre Land and new Castle Fields development at Woodacre Green) receiving the next highest number of suggestions.
General Comments from CS :-

· It is apparent that LCC is very relaxed about the timing for production of NPs. With uncertainty over possible changes in national attitudes after May 2015, however, he considers it would be wise to have our NP at least drafted and preferably adopted by then.

·  CS noted that Dawlish NP has been rejected (possibly for the second time?) apparently  because it called for a smaller number of houses than the quota required by the LA, and for listening to attentively public opinion! This should not apply in the same way to Bardsey, where LCC’s SHLAA proposal is not calling for significant housing development at present. IF agreed that we should study all NPs which are rejected and learn the reasons which may have a bearing on our own.

· Sites suggested which are not in Green Belt were the Bowling and Tennis Club sites. CS pointed out the advantages to the PC of development on both, but was aware of possible opposition from the 2 Clubs, and the need for suitable relocations. The School site (not suggested by the village) was again discussed briefly. 

Next Meetings :-

                  Wednesday June 18th
                  Wednesday July 16th.

Any other business  
Date of next two meetings:

BPC St. Co. June 14 Mins. 
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